




 

 

November 17, 2015 
 
Mark A. Malachin, Chair 
OSCPA Peer Review Committee 
535 Metro Place S 
P.O. Box 1810 
Dublin, OH 43017-7810 
 
Re: Oversight Visit to the Ohio Society of CPAs 
 
Dear Mr. Malachin: 
 
This letter represents our response to the report and letter of procedures and observations issued in 
connection with the review of The Ohio Society of CPA’s administration of the AICPA and OSCPA Peer 
Review Programs (programs) performed on November 13, 2015. The matters discussed herein were brought 
to the attention of all peer review program committee members, administrative staff, and technical 
reviewers. In addition, the matters discussed in this letter will be monitored to ensure they are effectively 
implemented as part of our administration of the AICPA and OSCPA Peer Review Programs. 
  
The observations to enhance The Ohio Society of CPA’s administration of the programs is that the 
administrative staff should be sure to timely issue and date the acceptance letters within two weeks of the 
review acceptance.  
 
Administrative Procedures 
 
The administrative staff recognizes that a timely issuance of the acceptance letter is important to the peer 
review process.  The two instances where this was an issue were part of an isolated group.  The letters were 
generated through PRISM and issued timely.  However due to a technology issue within the PRISM system, 
the date that the letter was generated was not captured properly resulting in the improper date on the letters.  
The AICPA was notified once we realized there was an issue and the matter has since been resolved.  The 
administrative staff has incorporated a cross check procedure to ensure that this issue does not occur again 
in the future.   
 
We appreciate your suggestion. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Lisa G. Brown 
Director, Technical Services 


